
06/03/24 
 

WACO Family and Friends;  
 
Yes, we are going to have our monthly meeting on Wednesday 06/05/24 6:30 pm at Mike & 

Cindy’s place 11400 E Douglas. 
We are going to order in pizza for everyone so please be on time so we can get a head count 

and order the pizza. 
We will have some bottled Culligan water to drink or if you want something else, then bring it.  
 
I would also like to mention, please wear your MCR 2024 Fluorescent shirt so I can reimburse 

you the $10.00 or $13.00 that you paid for the shirt. If you purchased your own fluorescent shirt 
somewhere else I will reimburse you also based on our pricing. 

 
We put on a great show for the 37th Annual MCR 2024 and I would like to thank everyone that 

helped with the show. We could not have done it without all of you pitching in to help. Hopefully, , 
we will have all of the numbers to share with everyone at our meeting this month. 

 
I know that we still owe money to some of you out there so please come to the meeting and 

get paid. 
 
If Fuzzy’s took your meal token, the Bicentennial coin, and you want it back please let me 

know at the meeting and I will give it back to you. They were not supposed to take them, they were 
for you to keep. I got them all back for us. 

 
Do not forget to bring your show and tell item to the meeting. 
 
We need to plan a cruise out to Lubber in Cheney this month on a Wednesday, maybe the 

19th???. Think about it so we can make some plans to cruise out there together to thank them for 
helping support MCR 2024. I think we need to do it sometime after 5:00 and then maybe we can go 
somewhere in Cheney to eat together. 

Think about it and help to make some plans. 
 
Wichita Burner enjoyed having us at their open house last year and they would like to do it 

again this year. Right now they are planning their open house for Wednesday September 18 around 
lunch time. There will be good parking for all of our cars and FREE FOOD and soft drinks. Please put 
it on your calendar and plan on attending. 

 
I think everyone that attended MCR 2024 should have received a flier from the Mid America 

Chevelle Club about their Chevelle show in September. They always do a good job and have a good 
show so you might plan on attending. 

 
I would also like to mention that the KC Chevelle club MACC has volunteered to host the 

Midwest Chevelle Regional in 2025. It should be a good show and be held at a hotel this time. Please 
plan on attending in 2025. 

 
The 9

th
 Annual Riverfest Classic Car Show will be on Saturday, 8 June and we are looking forward 

to seeing you there. For 2024, we are back in the cool indoor comfort of Century II Center and will be utilizing 

Convention and Exhibition Halls. Show hours on Saturday will be 11AM thru 5:00 PM. Since this is an indoor 

show and space will be limited, we request that you pre-register for the event. Car entry will be Friday 

afternoon and evening through the Waterman door in Expo Hall and move through that hall into Convention 

and Exhibition Halls. Exit will be via that same route Saturday evening. For those who wish, cars may be left 



overnight until no later than noon Sunday, 9 June. Entry Fee is $25.00 and, as always, will include one River 

Fest button. 

Also, for 2024, we are utilizing CarShowPro, an online service, to help manage the show processes. As such, 

you can enter your vehicle at https:/carshowpro.com/event/1783 and pay the $25 entry fee with your credit card. 

You also have the option of the visiting the Festival office at 444 E William to enter your vehicle.  

Registration may be completed at: 

www.carshowpro.com/event/1783   

This site will allow you to upload a picture of your vehicle and save that information for future show 

registrations.   

You may also visit the River Festival website at wichitariverfest.com  

We look forward to seeing you at the 2024 River Fest Classic Car Show.  

If you have questions, please feel free to contact me at 316-789-5266  

Sam Hale Show Coordinator 

 
 

WACO Events- Wednesday, 6:30 pm, 06/05/24, 11400 E Douglas. 
 

WACO Monthly Meeting – Wednesday, 6:30 pm, 06/05/24, 11400 E Douglas. Do 
not forget to bring your show and tell item for the meeting.  

 
WACO Luncheon – Think about it. 
 

CAR SHOWS: follow one of the following links. 
https://www.audacy.com/keyn/events 
http://www.mulvanemarauders.com/index2.cfm 

           

SWAP MEETS:  Please let me know if you hear of more swap meets that I need 
to list.  
          CRUISES:  
           
          Needed or For Sale items:  

Edelbrock Carbs If anyone has any old Edelbrock carbs that they want to get rid of cheap, 
please let me know. David G. 316-706-0973 

 
Split Bench Seat 64-67 If anyone has a 64-67 split bench front seat for sale, please let me 

know. David G. 316-706-0973 
 
If you need some upholstery work done please contact Russell Webbers friend Jessie Foraker 

316-932-3991 at Stardust Upholstery. He will get you fixed right up. 
 
Don Overstake, a WACO member, has a 468 CI engine for sale and you can hear it run if you 

are interested. 
 
Brian McNeil, a WACO member, has a couple of cars to sell. 
I am looking to sell a couple of my cars and some parts.  I have a 1970 Chevelle LS6, red automatic, that is on the 

LS6 registry and had a frame on restoration performed by Rick Nelson of Muscle Cars Design and Restoration.  The car 
doesn't have documentation, but Rick has all the photos for the unit.  I also have a 1971 Monte Carlo SS 454, triple black 
in color, with all options.  It had a complete three year restoration performed on it.  I have a spare LS6 engine for a 1970 
Chevelle LS6 4 speed that Rick Nelson restored for me as a spare, a TH400 automatic transmission, read axle housing for 
a 1970 Chevelle F41 suspension that came off a LS6 car with a date code of Jan 1970. 

http://www.carshowpro.com/event/1783
https://www.audacy.com/keyn/events
http://www.mulvanemarauders.com/index2.cfm


I'm not sure how to post this stuff or sell it, but I would like them go to good homes.  Maybe you could share the 
above with some of the regional/local club members.  People can reach out to me at my email or cell phone number if 
interested.  Let me know about the club membership dues and I'll get those paid if I owe anything. 
Respectfully yours, 
Brian McNeil 
brianmcneil61@gmail.com 
(316) 734-8674 cell phone 

 
Current Officers: 

          President – Kevin Clark 316-644-6049 ksnclark@cox.net 

          Vice President – Doug Stukey 316-832-1028 boatman_55@sbcglobal.net 
          Ast. Vice President – Bob Cox 316-209-1054 robs427chvl@hotmail.com 

          Secretary – Becky Stukey 316-832-1028 boatman_55@sbcglobal.net 
          Treasurer – David Gohring 316-706-0973 degohring@outlook.com 
           
Web Site: www.wichitachevelle.com 

          Facebook: facebook.com/wichitaareachevelleowners 
 
David Gohring 
WACO – Treasurer 
7550 N Greenwich 
Wichita KS 67226-8253 
316-744-2381 H# 
316-706-0973 C# 
degohring@outlook.com 

I am – You are, “We the People”. 
Today is the most important day of your life. 
Think Before You Speak. 
In God We Trust. 
Never Forget. 
Let it go! 
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